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Northern Police Cross Country League

Annual General Meeting
Annual General Meeting held at Hough End Sports Club, Greater Manchester, at 4.00 pm on Tuesday 26 February 2002.

MINUTES

Attendance
Ian Campbell


Chairman

Steve Broadbent

(Lancashire)

Heather Mitchell

(West Yorkshire)

Mal Dunne


(Humberside)

Malcolm Fowler

(Cheshire)

Dave Wood


(GMP)

1. Opening of meeting by Chairman
The Chairman, Ian Campbell thanked everyone for their attendance at the meeting.
2. Apologies for absence
Kevin Lincoln


(South Yorkshire)

Les Mercer


(Merseyside)
Dave Kirk


(Cleveland)

3. Minutes from the previous meeting
Copies of minutes from the previous meeting held on the 6 March 2001 had been circulated soon after the last AGM. They were checked for accuracy and voted a true record. 

4. Matters arising from minutes not already on agenda

There were no matters arising.

5. Election of officials
(i) Chairman: Ian Campbell said that he would be happy to continue the role and was duly re-elected.

(ii) Secretary/Treasurer: Steve Broadbent was happy to continue the role and was duly re-elected.

The chairman gave a special thanks to the secretary, Steve Broadbent, for all his hard work in co-ordinating the league. He also thanked force representatives for their work in organising venue for the respective fixtures.
6. Force representatives
A contact list updating all details would be circulated with the annual report. The current representatives as follows:

Steve Broadbent

(Lancashire)

Dave Wood 


(G.M.P)

Malcolm Fowler

(Cheshire)

Heather Mitchell

(West Yorkshire) 

Stuart Altoft


(Humberside) 

Kevin Lincoln


(South Yorkshire)

Dave Kirk


(Cleveland) 

Les Mercer


(Merseyside)

7. Secretary's report and account sheet for 2001/2002
The Secretary presented a written report, copies of which were handed to those present. His report covered a summary of the activities of the League over the previous twelve months. See attached copies. 

A detailed account statement was also circulated. The secretary was happy with funds in the account with a float of around £125.
8. Subscriptions for 2002/2003 season

It was agreed that the £30.00 subscription should remain for the coming season.

9. League fixture list for 2002/2003 season

The secretary asked that the committee consider a change of fixture day from Tuesday to Wednesday. This would accommodate athletes who were racing at the weekends, giving them more recovery time. It also would fall in line with the North v Midlands fixture day.

The committee agreed to the change in day to Wednesday. 

Further discussion was had regarding the 8 fixtures held and whether there was a need to reduce the number. The committee agreed that the attendance was still good for all eight venues. It was agreed that eight fixtures would remain, with six to count.
The following fixtures were arranged:

09/10/2002
-
South Yorkshire

23/10/2002
-
Cheshire

20/11/2002
-
Cleveland

04/12/2002
-
North v. Midlands 

08/01/2003
-
West Yorkshire

29/01/2003
-
Humberside

12/02/2003
-
Lancashire

05/03/2003
-
GMP - (AGM)
10. Other forthcoming police fixtures
06/05/2002
-
PAA Marathon - Belfast

04/07/2002
-
PAA Track & Field - West Midlands

11/09/2002
-
PAA 10 Mile Road Race - Edinburgh
11. Any other business
There was no other business

12. Closure of meeting
The meeting closed at 4.25 pm.

